Town of Tamworth

Capital Improvements Program


July 27, 2021

***draft*** Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Kathi Padgett. Present are: Kathi Padgett, John Wheeler, Sheldon Perry, Rebecca Mason. Also present are Melanie Streeter and Jack Waldron. Kyle Ball is absent.
Approval of Minutes from 6/29/21 – Becky made a motion to approve, John seconded. APPROVED.

Discuss Chief Littlefield's Requested Purchases – notes from Chief Littlefield were read for review. The spreadsheet has been updated. The $50,000 in 2022 was removed from the spreadsheet. One is moved to 2026. 

Update Spreadsheet - 

The Highway Department shows some changes on the Scott Road Bridge and the Mountain Road Bridge. Mountain Rd is $250,000. Scott Road is $600,000. The dumptruck cost needs to be raised from taxes, as there is no Capital Reserve available. There is a possibility that this could come out of the retained funds if the Selectboard chooses to do so. Becky will talk to Richard about this. 

School District – sealcoating the parking area – we were trying to get a bid of $15,000. The only bid received was for $25,000. The category will be changed to paving. 

Monies for the Transfer Station project were discussed. The Town has not approved the project as yet. 

Town Government – the vault needs a storage system. The cost of this will be $40,000. Financial software cost is $14,060. The tax collector software expense is unknown. This needs a separate line. John spoke about there being a need for a coordinated system that works between both offices. Melanie would like the software funds to be placed in 2022. Avatar may have a finance side, Melanie will check into this tomorrow. The $50,000 is moved to 2022, as a general municipal software replacement. 

Recreation – the only thing in there is the lawnmower. $4200, just under $5000, and $4-6000 are the numbers on the quotes that have been received. This is waiting for the rec director and the maintenance person opinions. The quotes are just for the basic tractor, but what accessories will be needed is not known at this time. Change mower title to Field/Park Maintenance Equipment.  Make and model have not been determined as yet. 

Becky spoke about upcoming maintenance for the Town Office building. She suggests creating a capital reserve for this purpose.  

John asked about the tax map revisions. Becky has the contract, and it will be signed soon. 

Assess Departmental Priorities - 

Vault storage – B 2

Software – B 1

Police/Fireblocking – A 1 (make fireclocking into it's own category) Building Improvements – B 3 More detail is needed. Change fireblocking to $100,000 and improvements to $200,000. 

F-550 Vehicle – Becky will talk to Richard and report back to Kathi. B 2?

Fields/Park Maintenance – A 1? John feels that it should be a B 1.

Rec field Septic, Bathroom and Water – A 2

Transfer Station Improvements – ARPA money – A 2

Cook Library – painting exterior in 2024 – B 2

School 

Window Replacement – B 2

HVAC Engineering Study – A 2

Ventilation Noise and Energy – remove 

Community transmission will affect mask use.  

LED lighting C 3

The next firetruck is in 2021. Kathi will research this. Remove the 2021 from the comment. Remove the 2020 from the SUV command vehicle. 

Miscellaneous Comments/Discussion/Other Matters – At the next meeting, review the total expenses to examine the impacts. Becky will ask Richard about the old firetruck that is supposed to have been getting a dump body installed. 

Becky made a motion to adjourn at  7:15 pm, John seconded. The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Recording Secretary

Next meeting is August 31.

